Chairman’s Report

First of all I would like to thank my fellow Councillors, Andy Canning, County Councillor and Patrick Cooke, District Councillor for all their help and support over the last year.  

Public attendance at meetings has remained much the same as in previous years with an average number of four people coming along to the meetings.  Except when The Rivers Arms was on the Agenda.  We have had two planning applications for change of use to terraced houses for the Rivers Arms, one was rejected by the Planning Committee in January and the second application, the same as the one rejected was submitted at the end of February.  At the time of writing this report the first application is under appeal. 

We have received other planning applications, which include conversion and alterations to property and the erection of a leisure building in a garden. 

There are many people in the Village who work very hard fund raising, to keep the Village Hall and the rest of the Village looking attractive and the Parish Council is very grateful.  

Thanks to Tony Kellaway for continuing to cu the grass on the Village Green, Chris Haskett who has taken on the cutting of the Playground Grass and Judy Cooper and her team who continue to keep a close eye on the Playground equipment.  

Thanks to the mild winter we did not have to pay to have the Grit Bins refilled again this year.

I wish the new Parish Council every success in the years ahead. 


